
CAERPHILLY COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
NOTIFICATION OF VARIATION OF CHARGES 2022 

 
Caerphilly County Borough Council (Off-Street Parking Places) Consolidation Order 2019 

 

Notice is hereby given that Caerphilly County Borough Council proposes to vary the charges 
specified in the above Orders by virtue of Section 35(C) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 
('the Act') and of all other enabling powers part of the effect of which is to vary the pay and display 
charges in the Councils car parks as follows:- 
 

The tariff for parking of up to 1 hour will be reduced to 40p in the following pay and display car 
parks: 
 

• Emporium Car Park, Bargoed 

• St Gwladys Car Park, Bargoed 

• Twyn Car Park, Caerphilly 

• Crescent Road Short Stay Car Park, Caerphilly 

• Crescent Road Long Stay Car Park, Caerphilly 

• Bedwas Road Car Park, Caerphilly 

• Station Terrace Car Park, Caerphilly 

• Courthouse Car Park, Blackwood 

• Thorncombe Road No 2 Car Park, Blackwood 

• Thorncombe Road No 3 Car Park, Blackwood 

• Cliff Road Car Park, Blackwood 

• Wesley Road Car Park, Blackwood 

• High Street Car Park, Blackwood 

• Bus Station Car Park, Blackwood 

• Market Traders Car Park, Blackwood 

• Oakfield Street Car Park, Ystrad Mynach 
 
The proposed charges will come into effect from Monday 2 January 2023. 
 
Further information can be obtained from the Council’s Traffic Management Section Tel 01443 
866546 or by email at traffman@caerphilly.gov.uk  
 
Marcus Lloyd, Head of Infrastructure, Tredomen House, Penallta Park, Ystrad Mynach CF82 7PG 

mailto:traffman@caerphilly.gov.uk

